Housing Matters
Electricity consumption around the home
It’s always useful to understand how much appliances cost to run, particularly with the steep increase in energy prices.
So it’s worth knowing where you might be able to make savings.
How much do your appliances cost to run?
The amount it costs to run appliances depends on three things:
· The rating (watts)
· The price you are charged per unit of energy (your energy tariff)
· How long the appliance is running for?
👉To find out more about how much it costs to run common household items have a look at The Warm and Safe Homes Electricity Consumption leaflet.


The Priority Services Register
The Priority Services Register is a free service for anyone who needs extra support or additional care in the event of a power cut.
You can register for the service if you or someone in your household:
· relies on medical equipment
· have refrigerated medicines
· have a serious or chronic illness
· have a disability
· is living with dementia
· are of pensionable age
· have children under five in your household
· have mental health difficulties
· you need support because of a life-changing event such as bereavement, relationship breakdown, job loss, recovery from hospital treatment or living independently for the first time
If you or someone in your household is experiencing any of these circumstances, you can register to receive extra help on a temporary basis.
👉Find out more at: ukpowernetworks
👉A similar scheme is also available from British Gas

Fire safety
We have an obligation under the Fire Safety (England) Regulations 2022 to provide fire safety information to residents on an annual basis.
It is important that you know how to reduce the chances of a fire starting in your home and how to keep yourself, your family and your property safe from fire.
Most fires in the home are preventable and are caused by factors such as smoking, leaving cooking unattended, using candles, storing large amounts of combustible material, faulty electrical appliances (such as dishwashers left on overnight), or overloading of electrical sockets. By taking a few sensible precautions you can significantly reduce your chances of having a fire.
Fire doors play a key role in protecting people and the property in the event of a fire. It is imperative that:
1. Fire doors should be shut when not in use
1. Residents or their guests should not tamper with self-closing devices on any fire door
1. Residents should report any fault with, or damage to, fire doors immediately to Housing Repairs telephone 01634 733499 and select option 2 or email housing.repairs@medway.gov.uk
Failing to comply with the above could be deemed as a potential breach of your tenancy agreement.
Medway Council's Landlord Services Stay Put policy can be viewed or downloaded at: Medway Council Downloads
If you require a hard copy please email us: tenant.participation@medway.gov.uk.

Book a free home fire safety visit
Making sure your home is a safe place is important for everyone, especially if you have a long-term health condition or dementia, a young family, are an older person or a smoker.
One way to help make your home a safer space is to request a free home fire safety visit from a specialist firefighter or Safe and Well officer.
👉To book a fire safety visit go to: kent.fire-uk.org/home-fire-safety-visits

Gain confidence with numbers
Medway Adult Education is offering FREE courses across a range of subjects to help people become more comfortable working with numbers.
These practical and informative courses are designed to build confidence with numbers and be of use in everyday life. They can help with everything from planning your weekly shopping spend, managing bills, cooking, to helping the kids with their homework.
Rather than pure maths, these sessions are taught through a wide range of subjects including: cooking, gardening, sewing, pottery, radio production, and maths for teaching assistants and more.
Free to anyone who doesn't have a level 2 in maths (grade ‘C’ or 4).
👉To enrol and to find out more visit: Medway Adult Education Multiply Courses
👉 Email: adulteducation@medway.gov.uk  or call 01634 338400

Help with the cost of living
We understand that managing finances and household bills can be challenging, especially at the moment with the increase in the cost of living.
That’s why it’s important to know what help and support is available that could benefit you, a relative, friend or neighbour.
To make things simpler, we’ve created a dedicated page on our website which is full of advice and information about the support available which includes:
✔️council tax reductions
✔️help with childcare costs
✔️help with food and energy bills
✔️debt advice and much more
👉Find out more at: medway.gov.uk/HouseholdHelp



Housing Services online account
A Medway Housing Services Online account gives you a simple way to manage your housing tenancies in one place.
By setting up an account you'll be able to:
 
· pay housing rent
· keep track of your housing balances
· view rent statements
· see upcoming rent payments
👉To find out more and to register visit: Housing Services Online
The Big Door Knock
In October 2022 we completed the first of our Big Door Knock events. Thank you to everyone who spoke to us on the day and completed surveys, we really appreciate all your thoughts and feedback on the service.
We visited 313 properties across James Street, Saunders Street, Tintagel Manor, Penryn Manor, Benenden Manor, Redruth Manor, Hazlemere Drive and Wollaston Close.
What you told us...
The key results from the survey are as follows
· 67% satisfied with the services provided by Housing Services
· 69% satisfied with the repairs service in the last 12 months
· 61% satisfied n with the time taken to complete the repair after you reported it
· 60% of customers are satisfied that Housing Services keeps them informed about things that matter to them.
· 61% satisfied that Housing Services provides a home that is safe
· 61% satisfied that Housing Services provides a home that is well maintained
· 60% satisfied that Housing Services keeps you informed about things that matter to you
· 72% satisfied that ‘Housing Services treats me with fairly and with respect’.
· 37% have made a complaint to Housing Services in the last 12 months
· 69% satisfied that Housing Services keeps these communal areas clean and well maintained
· 55% satisfied that Housing Services make a positive contribution the neighbourhood
How we will use your feedback
We will make sure that your views are listened to and acted upon by:
· Producing a new Resident Engagement Communication Plan
· Organise a range of opportunities to meet us and estate events
· Ensure customer feedback is published
To improve our complaint handling service, we will:
· Survey customers on the complaints process following the resolution of a complaint
· Provide more training to our staff around complaint handling
· Encourage customers to be actively involved in the review of complaint outcomes
We will improve our handling of ASB cases by:
· Reviewing the methods available to report ASB issues
· Surveying customers who have ASB cases
· Encourage customers to be actively involved in a review of our ASB processes
During 2023, we will be out knocking on more doors. Look out for the dates that we will be in your area.
👉In the meantime, if you would like to give us any feedback then please email: tenant.participation@medway.gov.uk


Damp and condensation
During the colder months condensation becomes a major problem in many British homes.
It is caused when warm, moist air hits a cold surface such as a window or external wall and condenses, running down the cold surface as water droplets.
If left this can develop into black mould which looks and smells bad and can cause health problems.
Check that extractor fans are working and that you use them when cooking and showering/bathing. You should be able to hear the fans working but you can also check by holding your hand near to it and check you can feel an air flow.
Your windows may have trickle vents fitted to them. These should be left open where possible and should not be blocked. If you do not have trickle vents, open the windows very slightly as and when you need to.
You may have other vents situated around your home such as pacifier vents and air bricks, it is important that these are kept clear to allow the building to breath and to prevent damp and mould forming.
👉If you’ve carried out these checks and have found a problem that you are not able to fix you should contact your Housing Repairs Team on: 01634 333 601 (Freephone 08000 730 073 from a landline) or via email at: housingrepairs@medway.gov.uk

HRA budget consultation meeting
On the 23 January we held a HRA Budget Consultation meeting with residents, who attended the Gun Wharf Offices and virtually via Teams.
Information regarding the consultation can be found on the housing webpage 
If you have any questions regarding the HRA Budget or would like to view the full report, please email Tenant.Participation@medway.gov.uk
Interested in quitting smoking?
Did you know, you’re up to three times more likely to quit smoking with the right support?
Sign up today for seven weeks of free support from a specialist Stop Smoking Adviser.
To find out more: Phone: 07800 505531 or email: swaptostop@medway.gov.uk
How we're performing...
The team work year-round to support our tenants and provide the best service they can.
We publish our performance information on a monthly basis.
To see how we are doing visit: Housing Performance 

Complaints
If you unhappy with the service you have received from the Housing Services Team please visit the Medway Council Housing Complaints page on our website. 
Here you will find how to advise us of the issue, how to get assistance with your complaint, and how to escalate your complaint if you are dissatisfied with the response you have received.
To find out more or to make a complaint visit: medway.gov.uk/housing
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